

September 8, 1978

Issue # 83

ATTENTION! WORK DAY AT FIRE STATION

Saturday, September 9, 1978, is designated a Work Day to lay building blocks for the fire station.

26

Bill Miller, Chairman of the Building Committee reports that delivery of the blocks is assured and further postponement of construction will not be necessary. It is urgent that all who can help with this project, heed the call. Please help to pass the word along.

We regret that the last work day was cancelled after this paper had been printed.

GOLDEN FEATHER VOLUNTEER FIRE COMPANY #37 BOARD MEETING

The Board of Directors will meet at Concow School, 7:30 P.M., September 13, 1978. The agenda will include formation of permanent committees; listing of fire company equipment and personnel needs; and outline of progress goals.

Official representatives from the Butte County Fire Department will attend to determine the extent of support that can be provided from county resources.

Total community involvement is needed for the success of this important project and all residents of the Golden Feather area are urged to attend this meeting.

CONCOW PARENTS CLUB SETS MEETING DATE

The first meeting of this school year for the Concow Paronts Club will be held on Monday, September 11th, at 10 A.M., at Concow School. New officers will assume office, and discussion of Halloween party for community and school. You do not have to be a parent to attend and support the CPC. If you like working with and for children, your help will be appreciated.

PARK HILL GROCERY

-533-2086-STORE HOURS: 8 A.M. TO 7 P.M. DAILY Seven Days a Week

"We carry a complete line of your grocery shopping needs, plus some special items."

love and feeling for another.

JAY'S POT POURRI

It isn't always easy to understand why the responses we
expect from others do not
meet our expectations. Separating oneself objectively
can be part of the solution.
For instance, a sense of guilt
ought not cloud the real
reason for a disappointment.
Because, doing for others
without expecting specifics
or any return, should be a
natural human action thru

One's material possessions do not elevate the real person, if it is only wearing a label to be noticed. Nor laying claim to ancestral heritage for prestige, if the real 'me' (identity) be unworthy.

RECIPE OF THE WEEK

Peanut Butter Frosting by Alyce Hendricks

toup peanut butter to cup butter cup butter cups powdered sugar

tsp. vanilla

Combine all ingredients and beat until smooth. This will frost a 9 inch layer cake.

SLIM TRIM PROGRAM TO BEGIN IN PARADISE

The Paradise Recreation & Park District is sponsoring a Womens Slim and Trim Program on Tuesday and Thursday mornings, 9:30 to 10:30 A.M. at the Recreation Center, 6626 Skyway. The program will feature general conditioning exercises, exercises to improve circulation and the cardiovascular system and special spot reducing exercises. The program will be taught by Vicki Reeves. The fee for this 12 week program will be \$5.00; preregistration is required. For more information, call the Rec Center at 877-6211.

THOUGHT & INSPIRATION Selected by Judy Johnson

To be aware of our Source....the giveness of God....Is man's confidential endurance through the vicissitudes of his living... to move with reverence through all of life, always seeking and finding, always building and rebuilding, always repenting, always rejoicing. This is to Walk With God. - By Howard Thurman.

GOLDEN FEATHER GOVERNING BOARD MEETING - SEPTEMBER 7, 1978

The agenda for this meeting will include the following:

Written and oral communications; discussion of purchase of additional property; granting right-of-way deed to Mr. and Mrs. Morris of Oregon City; Paradise Recreation District negotiations; Pulga Bus route and hiring Mrs. Schooner to transport students from Pulga; appointment of Mr. Harold Petersen as Secretary to the Board; adoption of the 1978-79 budget.

The meeting is held at Concow School, and begins at 8:00 P.M.

PERSONAL NOTES FROM GFE

So nice to see Mr. and Mrs. Oliver Lunt of Nelson Bar Road, visiting friends in Concow over the weekend.

The process of draining Lake Concow was scheduled to begin on Tuesday, September 5. TID estimates that it will take one month to complete the process.

Guests at the home of Alyce and Ray Hendricks were Mr. and Mrs. Donald Jackson from Novato, California, and the Hendricks' son Ray from Oxnard, California.

Junior and Darrel Anderson were guests at the home of their grandparents, Cora and Earl Anderson of Big Bend.

Audrey Holden has returned home from Roy, Utah. She had a lovely visit with her son Roy and his family.

Mr. and Mrs. Orvie Harris have returned to their home at Park Hill. They spent a week visiting their son and daughter-in-law, Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Harris in Ogden, Utah.

YANKEE HILL LADIES CLUB TO MEET

The Yankee Hill Ladies Club will hold their first meeting of the fall season on Tuesday, September 12, at 1:30 P.M. Ruth Janvier will be the hostess with Betty Sutton acting as cohostess.

This will be the Birthday Month Meeting and election of officers will also be held. The Meeting will be held at the home of Mrs. Janvier on Concow Road.

****We all can do better than we have done; and not be whit the worse, it was never the loving that emptied the heart, nor giving that emptied the purse.*** - The Herbalist Almanac.

GLIMPSE INTO THE PAST

The following was submitted to us by Lila Hollopeter. It was printed in the Chico Enterprise Record - August 28, 1978.

August, 1948 - Members of the Concow Subordinate Grange Monday "begged" the Board of Supervisors to do something about the roads in Yankee Hill. A resolution submitted by three grange members asserted that the roads were narrow, rough and unsafe, and that residents "begged for relief from this grievous situation." Signers of the document were George E. Hopkins, Leslie E. Webb and Frank Malinoski. Hopkins, spokesman for the group, claimed that grange organizations in Paradise, Thermalito, Durham and the Pomona Grange had endorsed the resolution.

He claimed that the Concow School was the only one in Butte County that had no paved road in front of it, although with an assessment in the school district of \$1,850,000.00 it rates third highest in the county. The Board after some discussion referred the question to Road Commissioner Bert Paxton.

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

Dear Editor,

I am more and more convinced that Golden Feather Echoes is a very valuable asset to this community. The wise advice given by one of the contributors is to be very valuable if taken as good advice to follow.

I appreciate the Pastors Corner. Where even two or three people are gathered together in the name of the Lord, He is there by His Spirit. Just to have His recognition is the greatest asset that any one could possibly wish for.

If one reads the Book of Daniel through can be a help.

Thank you for being the Editor of such a valuable paper.
Sincerely,
Elice (Grandma) Neher

Dear Editor,

Although I am not a member of your community, and indeed I am not even sure of where it is, I do enjoy your newsletter.

I read it each week at the Butte County Library. Your small community sounds much like one where I grew up, in Ohio. So I find your accounts refreshing and somewhat nostalgic, even though I do not know of whom or where you write.

I applauded your decision to cut down on weekly columns. It is interesting to me that those with much to say find the shortest means possible to convey volumes of information, while those who offer little of interest or importance will ramble on with morsels of boring trivia endlessly.

-li -

Reluctant to become one of the latter group, I will wish you well in your venture and success in moderation.

Sincerely, Mrs. Edwina Tyler Oroville, California

Dear Editor,

Thank you! Thank you! I do hope the "Pastor" will follow your request and cut down on his column!

I buy the GFE to find out what is happening in the community and for the bits of past history which I really enjoy. I do not buy the paper to receive a sermon, for that I go to my Church or read my Bible if I find myself in need of God's word, and I resent seeing a big chunk of my paper used for something that isn't that I consider newsworthy. I do not think I am the only one who shares the opnion that "sermons should stay in Church, not in the newspaper".

Sincerely, D. R. Ross Oroville, California

CONCOW GRANGE TO HOST DINNER

September 9th, the Concow Grange will host a Roast Beef Dinner at the Grange Hall on Big Bend Road. Dinner will be served from 6 to 7:30 P.M.

Donations are \$3.00 for adults and \$1.25 for children under

A further reminder that the Concow Grange will be holding their Yard Sale at the Hall in October. If you have clean items you would like to donate, contact Master Lucille Morris at 533-0342. More information will be available in coming issues.

WILD FLOWERS By: Jay

Abundant in the arid desert and canyon country of the western United States, the deep prange-yellow California poppy blooms from February to September in open grasslands up to an altitude of 6500 feet. The Skyrocket Gilia blooms from June to September along open rocky, sandy slopes, its long tubular, scarlet flowers have also earned the name of Skunk Flowers. The purplish-rose flowers of the low trailing Sand Verbena blooms from February to July, mostly at lower altitudes in the open, sandy desert. The Evening Primrose is a perennial herb whose white aging pink flowers show from April to September along dry pinon, juniper and sagebrush slopes. The broad-bordered Bee-hawk-Moth has wings transparent as glass, with a darkened area in the forewings can be observed collecting nectar.

By: Rev. Steve Lamkin, Little Church on the Mountain

MURMURING BRINGS GOD'S WRATH.

In order to abide by the Editor's request for shorter material, let me share only from God's word with you this scripture. It is written in Galations 5;19-26.

"Now the deeds of the flesh are evident, which are; immorality, impurity, sensuality, idolatry, sorcery, enmities, strife, jezlousy, outbursts of anger, disputes, dissensions (Murmuring - Lemkin's free translation), factions, envyings, drunkeness, carousings, and things like these, of which I forwarn you just as I have forwarned you that those who participate such things shall not inherit the kingdom of God. BUT...the fruit of the Spirit (God's Holy Spirit) is love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness, self control; against such things there is no law. Now those who belong to Christ Jesus have crucified the flesh with its passions and desires. If we live by the Spirit (God's Holy Spirit) let us also walk by the Spirit. Let us not become boastful, challenging one another, envying one another."

It is written: Matt. 23-37-39, "O Jerusalem, Jerusalem, who kills the prophets and stones those who are sent to her. How often I wanted to gather your children together, the way a hen gathers her chicks under her wings, and you were unwilling. Behold your house (household - family) is being left to her desolate. For I say to you, from now on you shall not see Me (Jesus) until you say, BLESSED IS HE THAT COMES TO ME IN THE NAME OF THE LORD."

Editors Note: We would like to thank Mr. Lamkin for complying with our request for a shorter column. We feel confident that he understands the necessity for this, and we also feel confident that he understands the editor was solely responsible for this decision. These decisions are not always easily made, and they are never met with approval by all the parties involved. So it is quite rewarding to see those directly affected accept these changes with understanding and patience.

CHURCH NEWS

Church services are held each Sunday morning at Concow School. The Little Church on the Mountain begins with Bible Study at 10 A.M., and regular worship services begin at 11 A.M. Services are under the direction of Rev. Steve Lamkin. Youth Minister - Bill Wood, Music Minister - Kendall Thomas.

YOUTH MEETINGS are held each Wednesday evening in Rev. Lamkins' home. For information or if you need transportation, call 533-3078 or 533-9697.

BIBLE STUDY FOR ADULTS is held in Rev. Lamkins' home on Thursday

evenings. For information, call 533-3078.

RECULAR COLUMNS BACK NEXT WEEK

Clare Rodriguez was unable to get her column "Wayside Plants" ready for this issue. Skip Clark will have his regular column "These Paths" ready for next week also.

A reminder that Skip cancelled the Community Meeting ONLY for the month of September due to conflicting dates with the School Board Meeting. We will have the date of the next meeting for you as soon as it is made available to us.

CLASSIFIED ADS

ELECTRONIC & ELECTRICAL SERVICE AVAILATIE. Radio, Stereo, T.V. and CB repairs. Antenna installation - CB and T.V., and electrical wiring. Call 534-0430, Jim Pyle.

NOTICE: Anyone knowing the whereabouts of a female Doberman with a red collar and a very large black and white male dog, please call 534-0680. Both dogs are very gentle and are family pets.

FR SALE: 1972 VW - orange, very clean, low mileage, chrome wheels, tape deck. Call 534-0680.

NOTICE: Found: 23" bicycle in the Concow Lake area, close to the dam. Call 534-8310 and identify the bike to claim. Call in the evenings before 9/3/78 cr after 9/22/78.

LOCAL FOR HIRE: Tractor - D-2 with dozer and rippers. Call 53?-7039,

WELL DRILLING: Wayne Drilling, Inc., call 534-0477.

FOR SALE: Wedgewood stove - white porcelain, combination gas and wood. Stove in very good condition, gas starter for wood box, \$40 gass connector and some pipe included. \$150.00, call 533-8250 before 9 P.M.

FOR SALE: Pony saddle - 13" hand tooled, custom made, very good condition - \$100.00. Also, 2 to 3 room gas heater with thermostat - some pipe included for \$75.00. Rodriguez at 533-2592.

HI! I'm Jean Morton, your new Avon representative. I have many wonderful things I can show you - cosmetics, toiletries, jewelry and gift ideas for family and friends. Many at money saving and special prices, and all backed by Avon's famous money back guarantee. My telephone number is 533-6455.

WANTED: Chevy or GMC 1/2 ton 1956 or later model pickup, condition of motor is immaterial. ALSO WANTED: A buyer for large free standing, cone shaped fireplace, almost new, equipped with grate and front screen -\$100.00. Call 533-6455. Chassified ads will be printed at the rate of 25¢ per insertion, or \$1.00 for four insertions. No limit on words and you may combine name than one item in an ad. Call for low rates on display advertising.

All letters, articles and contributions of material should be mailed to Golden Feather Echoes, Route 1, Box 237-A, Oroville, California, 95965. Telephone 534-7468, 533-2279 or 533-3743.

Subscriptions are \$1.25 per month mailed and \$1.00 per month delivered. Subscriptions should be mailed to Joyce Clark, Route 1, Box 237-A, Oroville, California, 95965.

All letters to the editor must be signed, names will be withheld from the paper on request. Letters should be held to 500 words whenever possible. They must be legible, they need not be typewritten.

All material for the following week must reach us by Wednesday noon.

Papers can be purchased at Park Hill Grocery, Jarbo Gap Cafe, the Rock House or by subscription.